

1 Olympic Plaza Colorado Springs, CO 80909-5770 o 719,866,4578 † 719,866,4669 usasevimming.org

Carolyn and Jean-Pierre Côté

Palm Harbor, FL 34684

9 May 2014

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Côté,

I am in receipt of your letter dated April 2, 2014 regarding coach Alex Pussieldi.

In your letter you reference a November 2012 complaint filed by you with USA Swimming against Mr. Pussieldi for an alleged violation of Article 305.1. As you allude to in your letter, and as communicated to you in writing in February 2013, there was insufficient evidence of misconduct to move forward with a formal investigation; however, a warning letter was sent to Mr. Pussieldi and your concerns were documented and are maintained in USA Swimming's files.

Your letter also references what you characterize as a March 2013 complaint by you alleging that Mr. Pussieldi retaliated against you in violation of Article 306.2. USA Swimming has no record of you submitting a complaint of retaliatory conduct against Mr. Pussieldi in March 2013 or any time since. On March 11, 2013 we received from you a private investigator's report and a letter to you from Mr. Pussieldi's attorney regarding a potential defamation claim. However, we have no record of any communication linking that correspondence to any claim by you of retaliation. Similarly, USA Swimming has no record of ever being informed that your family was followed and photographed while at a meet in February or March 2013. Please also be assured that had USA Swimming received what it understood to be a complaint of retaliation, it would have been in touch with you promptly, thereby eliminating any need for you to request a response over a year later.

We certainly believe that the concerns you shared with us in November 2012 were made in good faith, and if you were retaliated against for making that report, we will investigate the matter. It would be helpful for you to provide any additional information regarding potentially retaliatory behavior your family experienced. For example, where did the meet at which you were followed and photographed take place and can you recall if there were any additional parties that witnessed the offensive conduct? We will give that information to our outside investigator who will then be in touch with you.

We appreciate you making us aware of these circumstances and welcome your continued cooperation in ensuring that USA Swimming's rules are followed in order to promote a safe and positive environment for all of our members.

Kind regards:

Susan Woessner

Director of Safe Sport

moessner